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Ref. DVC:276/01

25 June 2001

John Carter

Secretary

Senate Employment, Workplace Relations, 

   Small Business and Education Committee

Parliament House

CANBERRA, ACT 2600

Dear Mr. Carter,

Inquiry into the capacity of public universities to meet Australian’s higher eduction needs

Submission No. 298 – Dr P.D. Freckleton

The Vice-Chancellor has referred to me your letter dated 21 May 2001 to respond on behalf of the University.  The University’s response will be confined to that part of his submission which claims that the ANU engages in improper recruiting activities.

Dr. Freckleton’s application for appointment to one of two lecturing positions in our French Department in 1993 was unsuccessful.  His non-appointment was the subject of a complaint made by him to the Equal Opportunity Commission of Victoria.  The ANU made available, in confidence, all information sought by the Commission.  This information included the CVs of shortlisted candidates, the qualifications and research experience of the selected candidates and those of Dr. Freckleton.  The Delegate of the Race Discrimination Commissioner subsequently resolved to discontinue the investigation.  Dr. Freckleton sought a review and the Delegate’s decision was upheld with the Commission President dismissing Dr. Freckleton’s complaint.

Following receipt of his submission to the Senate Inquiry the University has again reviewed the appointment process.  I can confirm that due process was followed and that the University appointed the best available candidates.  My confidence in the University’s use of proper process is confirmed by the decision of the EOCV to dismiss Dr. Freckleton’s complaint with no accompanying critical comment or advice to the University regarding its handling of the recruitment process.


Yours sincerely,


J. A. Richards


Deputy Vice-Chancellor


